
  

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 
At 10:00 a.m. on Wednesday, April 12, 2006, the Ohio Division of Industrial Compliance will hold a 
public hearing regarding the Division’s intent to adopt Ohio Administrative Code 1301:3-5-10 – 
amended boiler rule.  The hearing will be held in the offices of the Division located at 6606 Tussing 
Road, Training Room 1, Reynoldsburg, Ohio 43068-9009.  
 
Copies of the proposed rules may be obtained by contacting the Ohio Division of Industrial Compliance 
at the above address or by calling the Division at (614) 752-7124. Copies of the proposed rules may 
also be obtained from the Division’s Internet homepage located at http://www.com.state.oh.us/dic/ or 
the Register of Ohio located at www.registerofohio.state.oh.us.  The proposed rules are summarized as 
the following: 
 
OAC 1301:3-5-10.  This proposed rule details the experience requirements needed for boiler operators 
and steam engineers. 
 
The purpose for this rule is to clarify the language defining the experience requirements necessary to 
be allowed to sit for the steam engineer, high pressure boiler operator, or low pressure boiler operator 
examination.     
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